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To Learn To Love& 

What an enjoyable evening and pleasure
it was to spend time with you at the
Welcome Cocktail celebration last Friday
at Forest Hotel. We especially hope our
Kinder and new families felt the warmth
and friendly welcome of the parent
community at St Kieran’s. A huge thank
you goes to the P&F committee for the
way you work so collaboratively with each
other to plan these wonderful
opportunities and gatherings. I particularly
acknowledge the work behind the scenes
by Bec Tomas who took up the role of the
social butterfly and led this wonderful
evening for everyone to enjoy. 

Congratulations to the following students
who are the winners of the Principal’s Art
Competition for the Open Day poster - St
Kieran’s The Hidden Gem. 

KB         Billy O
1W        Stella L
1B          Izzy S
2B          Sofia S
3B          Kailao H

I thank my judging partners - Year 6

student leadership teams for assisting me

in this process. The criteria we used to

judge the artworks is: relevant and

meaningful message, attractive eye-

catching colour and design, pride and

motto captured by "To Learn and To

Love."

The winning entries will be displayed in

the Office entry display board, showcased

on electronic signage board and social

media. The students listed below will also

be acknowledged at Monday morning

Assembly. Well done and thank you to all

the students for entering the competition.

All students contributed to making your

artwork beautifying the school by adding

colour and your artistic flare to our school

environment for Open Day. All entries will

be displayed along the school fence for

visitors to observe and appreciate. Proud

of all students!

Thank you to the families who this week

submitted their child’s enrolment form for

2024. It was nice to take a photo together

with these young children personally

handing me the forms with a smile on

their faces. It’s a good feeling to know you

are joining St Kieran’s family. I welcome

your child’s enrolment form before the

end of Term 1. 

4W      Harry H
4B        Leila N
5B        Grace P
6W       Sophie M
6B         Alexis P 
              Sophia T






Learning and Teaching

Marisa Bombardieri 
Learning Diversity Teacher/Assistant

Principal




Thank you to all the parents who booked for

the Parent Teacher (and Student 2-6)

Interviews. Bookings will be closed

tomorrow, Friday 24 March and so I would

urge you to book as soon as possible if you

haven’t already done so. 

The teachers are appreciative of the time it

takes to fill in the Parent Observation Form

and they use the information sent in to

ensure all queries and points of discussion

are covered during the interview. These

interviews are crucial for parents and

students as it is an opportune time to look

closely at the data that has been gathered

during Term 1 and analyse the data to

identify goals for students, so that once the

mid-year report is finalised parents will have

a clear and informed way of interpreting the

reports. 

Parents must keep in mind that they are able

to meet at any time during the year, should

they wish to touch base with their child’s

teacher to discuss progress.  All that parents

need to do is make an appointment to meet

and teachers will always make themselves

available. 

At the interviews starting next week, parents

should be asking questions relating to their

child’s academic progress as well as social

development. This is also a good time to

raise any concerns and to identify any

support that may be needed for your child.

....to the following students celebrating

a birthday this week:

26 March:         Alessia F, Zosia K

Happy Birthday....

KB:        Jacinta F, Tom P
1B:        Smith R, Lelaina D
1W:      Valerie D, Domenico M
2B:        Grace C, Edward S
3B:        Emily R, Gordon T
4B:        Zac B, Emily L
4W:      Charlie C, Angelique C
5B:        Freddy W, Claire X
6B:        Alessia F, Sophia T
6W:      Sampo C, Jacinta W
PE:        Greta C, Mycroft H
 

Merit Awards



Parish News
For all Parish bulletins from the Catholic

community of North Harbour please click

here 
Parish Gospel and Homily recordings

Facebook or via You Tube
For information regarding Sacraments

please contact Janette Davidson on 0408

866 521 or via email:

Sacraments@northharbourcatholic.org.a

u 

 



 
















SACRAMENTAL PROGRAM NEWS
The 2023/2024 Children’s Sacramental Program

information is available at the back of both Churches
and can be downloaded from the parish website 

Our Baptism of Young Children Program (for

children aged 7 – 11 years) will commence on

Sunday 14 May 2023 after the 9.30am Mass at St

Kieran’s. The meetings will be held in the parish

centre. 



Please contact Janette on 0408 866 521 or at

sacraments@northharbourcatholic.org.au for

program details, dates and further information.




Religious Education
We had a wonderful time on Sunday

celebrating Mass with the Year 2 students

and their families. The Year 2 class

prepared beautiful artworks to accompany

the Gospel story of the man born blind.

Students read the Prayers of the Faithful

and then all students presented the

Recessional hymn with joyful singing and

actions—well done Year 2! 
The Mass was extra special as we

welcomed Jack (Year 4) and Stellar (Year 1)

into our Catholic church family. The

ceremony involved Father Paul sprinkling

their heads with water to remind them of

their Baptism, then shaking their hand as a

sign of welcome. 
                                      




Holy Week 
Holy Week activities this year will include: 
Palm Sunday presentation by Kindergarten -

Friday 31 March, 2:20pm in the school

playground.
Holy Week and Stations of the Cross - a

prayerful space will be set up daily in Room

9 for classes to visit.  
Holy Thursday Liturgy -Thursday 6 April,

12:15pm in the Church. This will be an

opportunity for parents to join us to reflect

on the events of Holy Week
Easter Liturgy - Friday 28 April, 8:45am. The

Year 6 students will present the story of the

Resurrection; all are welcome to attend! 

Mrs Nikki Delrennie
Religious Education Coordinator (Acting)

We keep the Year 4 students in our prayers

this week as they receive the Sacrament of

Reconciliation. Liturgies will be held on

Wednesday afternoon and evening, and

Thursday evening this week at St Kieran’s

Church.  

Children’s Liturgy 
The parish would love to hear from

interested parents who might like to

volunteer to help present Children’s Liturgy.

Watch here for more information. 

https://www.bbcatholic.org.au/northharbour
https://www.facebook.com/NorthHarbourCatholic
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCt8Dxm0ehFt-5r1ie9xOjLw
https://bbcatholic.org.au/northharbour
https://bbcatholic.org.au/northharbour
mailto:sacraments@northharbourcatholic.org.au
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=-8DZoCe_DDM&feature=youtu.be


Sport News

Cross Country
Congratulations to all the students who took

part in St Kieran’s Cross Country, despite the

hot conditions they all did AMAZING. Trying
their personal best, supporting each other

and even smiling whilst crossing the finish

line. Well done all and thank you parents for

your help and support.
 
The ribbon ceremony and announcement of

the St Kieran’s Cross Country team will take

place in assembly next Monday. The Northern

Beaches Cross Country championships will

take place on Thursday 27 April Week 1

Term 2 at North Narrabeen Reserve.









 



"On Thursday, many students walked

down to Miller's Reserve to run 2 or 3

kilometres for cross country. We had so

much fun running and cheering on all of the

kids who were racing. Running the race

was really hard but I’m proud of everyone
who finished or tried to finish. It was very

hot but everyone did really well." 
Stella N Year 6

Harmony Week

This week is Harmony Week. 

Harmony Week is the celebration that

recognises our diversity and brings

together Australians from all different

backgrounds.

It’s about inclusiveness, respect and a

sense of belonging for everyone.​
To participate, the students and

teachers can wear a “touch of orange”

this FRIDAY to show their support. 

The students might like to wear an

orange armband, orange socks or a

bracelet or a ribbon in their hair on

FRIDAY with the Sports uniform.



RAFFLE TICKETS:
Raffle tickets will be going home in

the next few days. A BIG THANK YOU

to the Carroll Family (Year 6) for

donating the iPad this year which will

be the prize for the family who sells

the most raffle tickets. We really

appreciate your generosity. 




P&F Team

A fantastic time was had by everyone at the

New School Year cocktail party on Friday.

Thank you to everyone who came to the

Frenchs Forest Hotel to see in the new

school year. 

Election Day BBQ Saturday 25 March!

Thank you to everyone who has signed up

to assist on Election Day to support us in

raising funds for playground and classroom

resources.

CAKE STALL:

Extra cake boxes are available at the office.

We ask for parents to send in baked goods

to the canteen on either Friday 24 March or
by 10am on Election Day. If you prefer

please send in bags of lollies this week so

we can make up individual lolly bags to sell.

P & F News



2023
Term 1: 
              Thurs 6 April Last Day Term 1
Term 2: 
              Wed 26 April First Day Term 2
              Thurs 29 June Last Day Term 2
Term 3:
              Mon 17 July First Day Term 3
              Fri 22 Sep     Last Day Term 3
Term 4: 
              Mon 9 Oct First Day Term 4
              Fri 15 Dec   Last Day Term 4
              

P & F News

Please sign up to volunteer in the canteen

for 2023 please click HERE to put your

name down for a shift or email Crystal:

crystal.pullen@dbb.catholic.edu.au 
 
We rely on volunteers to help run the

canteen, if we don't have enough

volunteers the canteen can't operate.

PLEASE NOTE: There will no longer be a

sushi option on Friday. Sushi will only be

available Wednesday and Thursday. 

Please join the St Kieran's Manly Vale

Canteen Facebook Group, to keep up to

date!

What's Happening

UPCOMING PROPOSED EVENTS:

MARCH

Sat 25 Mar:    NSW election BBQ - Volunteers 
                        required

Term Dates

Canteen Orders

Upcoming dates

Read the latest article HERE from one of

Australia's most trusted parenting experts,

Dr Justin Coulson: "My Child is a Bully."

Parenting Ideas

TUESDAY 28 March -  OPEN DAY 5.30pm

TUESDAY 4 APRIL - OPEN DAY 9.15am 

https://signup.com/go/UDxzFxf
https://www.skmvdbb.catholic.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/2023/03/MichaelGrose_My-child-is-a-bully.pdf


Community News

Basketball clinics for the School Holidays are now available Please click HERE for

more details. 

https://www.skmvdbb.catholic.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/2023/03/Basketball-Holiday-clinics.pdf


skmvdbb.catholic.edu.au/

Follow us: @ St Kieran's Catholic Primary School

st_kierans_manly_vale

https://www.skmvdbb.catholic.edu.au/
https://www.facebook.com/stkieransmanlyvale/
https://www.instagram.com/st_kierans_manly_vale/

